
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD 
February 17, 2022 

 
NORTH PARK PUBLIC WATER DISTRICT, 
 
 Petitioner, 
 
 v. 
 
ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL 
PROTECTION AGENCY, 
 
 Respondent. 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
 

 
 
 
 
     PCB 22-36 
     (Permit Appeal) 
     (45-Day Extension) 
 

ORDER OF THE BOARD (by J. Van Wie): 
 

On January 21, 2022, the parties timely filed an amended request to extend the 35-day 
period within which North Park Public Water District (North Park) may appeal a December 14, 
2021 determination of the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA), which was served 
on North Park on December 18, 2021.  The determination concerns North Park’s proposed 
response plan with respect to volatile organic compounds in community water systems.  The 
IEPA provided a modification to North Park’s proposed response plan. 

 
The Board extends the appeal period until Thursday, March 10, 2022, as North Park 

requests and to which the IEPA consents.  See 415 ILCS 5/40(a)(1) (2020); 35 Ill. Adm. Code 
105.406.  If North Park fails to file an appeal on or before that date, the Board will dismiss this 
case and close the docket. 
 

IT IS SO ORDERED. 
 
Board Member M. Gibson abstained. 

 
I, Don A. Brown, Clerk of the Illinois Pollution Control Board, certify that the Board 

adopted the above order on February 17, 2022, by a vote of 4-0. 
 

 
Don A. Brown, Clerk 
Illinois Pollution Control Board 


